E. COLI LETTER

Date

Dear Parent or Guardian,

This letter is to inform you that an individual in a childcare center has a diarrheal illness caused by Escherichia coli (E. coli) bacteria.
Most types of E. coli are harmless; however, some E. coli can cause illness, including diarrhea. This type of E. coli is called Shiga-toxin producing E. coli. E. coli is extremely contagious and can be transmitted through contaminated water or food, or through contact with infected animals or people.
The most common symptoms of Shiga-toxin producing E. coli infection are severe diarrhea, stomach cramps, and bloody stool. Usually little or no fever is present. People typically get sick between one and eight days after swallowing the bacteria (commonly two to three days). Exposed children should be monitored carefully for signs of illness. Children with confirmed E. coli infection will not be allowed to return to childcare until two negative stool cultures have been obtained. To make sure this illness does not spread to other children, parents of children exhibiting any of the symptoms will be contacted to pick up their child(ren) and asked to be evaluated by their medical provider.
Most people with E. coli infection get better on their own within five to ten days. Studies suggest antibiotics can make E. coli infection worse, particularly in young children. Treatment with antibiotics or anti-diarrhea medication is not recommended. A small number of people with E. coli infection will develop hemolytic uremic syndrome, a serious complication that can damage the kidneys and other organs. Young children and the elderly are most at risk for this complication.
Handwashing carefully with soap is the best way to prevent illness, particularly before eating, preparing, or serving food, and after using the restroom or changing diapers. Assist your child in handwashing after toileting and wash your hands after changing soiled diapers and ensure handwashing prior to eating.
If you have further questions concerning E. coli, consult your healthcare provider or contact the Spokane Regional Health District’s Disease Prevention and Response division at (509) 324.1442.

Sincerely,

04/2020

